 Joint Education Funding Study Committee Meeting

Wednesday, January 17, 2007

11:00 AM

308 Gressette Building

Present:

Chairman Hayes

Senator Setzler

Senator Matthews

Senator Fair

Senator Short

Senator Richardson

· Senator Setzler opened the meeting at 11:00 AM on behalf of Chairman Hayes how arrived at approximately 11:20 AM.

· Senator Setzler introduced Dr. Jim Rex, State Superintendent of Education who spoke about his mission to make SC schools equitably funded and innovative.  He spoke on the 5 necessary components to address in order to improve SC public schools:


1. Increase innovation in public schools


2. Need more assistance for choice within public schools


3. Adjust accountability and testing programs


4. Elevate the teaching position status


5. Must have fair and equitable funding

· Senator Setzler asked if Superintendent Rex has had time to study any particular factors that might help with equitable funding.  Superintendent Rex responded that he believes comprehensive tax reform in SC is needed.  He said that he is willing to do some of the “political lifting.”  The state needs educators and others to get involved and take some risks.

· Superintendent Rex said that teachers are not the problem in schools; they are the solution to the problem.  He then said that teacher compensation should be tied to student outcomes.  Senator Matthews asked about the quality of life issues, and the superintendent spoke about teachers’ earning potential and the need to make educators’ salaries more competitive.

· Superintendent Rex and the members spoke about the need for more teachers and alternative certification methods.  They also spoke about the pay-for-performance concern (how to compensate teachers fairly when there are higher and lower performing students).  Superintendent Rex recommended that students be pre-tested and that compensation be based on improvement.  

· Senator Matthews said that South Carolina must “grow our own” teachers in this state.

· Senator Short recommended that the state salary schedule be adjusted.

· Senator Hayes thanked Dr. Rex for his comments.

· Staff revisited four of the committee’s recommendations from the December 13, 2006 meeting:


1. Preliminary Estimate


2. School District Reimbursements


3. CPI & Entity Population


4. School District Fiscal Autonomy

· Committee members asked Dr. Bill Gillespie about monthly reimbursement payments as opposed to quarterly payments.  Dr. Gillespie said that monthly payments could be done.  Senator Hayes said that they could start in October and include June as a “clean-up” month.

· Staff referred the committee to page 9 in their packets citing 6-1-320.  Senator Hayes said that some entities are experiencing population loss.  Staff clarified language for the CPI & entity population issue and whether  a negative factor should be represented by a zero.

· The committee spoke about the cap and fiscal autonomy.  Senator Short asked how this would affect the local maintenance of effort, and staff clarified.

· The next meeting was scheduled for Wednesday, January 31, 2007 at 10:30 a.m. in room 308 Gressette.

· The meeting adjourned at 12:15 p.m.

*All Joint Education Funding Study Committee meetings are recorded.
